
 

 

 
27 February 2020 

 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update 
 
Further to yesterday’s communication and recent media reports, you may well be aware that the 
advice to schools is to remain open. Schools are expected to continue to follow the precautionary 
advice outlined in yesterday’s letter which in summary means that: 

 

• All members of the school community should be proactive regarding safe hygiene practice 
 

 
 
 

• Any members of the school community who have travelled to areas which are classified as 
category 1 regions should self-isolate, call 111 and inform the school.  
 COVID-19: Specified countries and areas with implications for returning travellers or visitors 
arriving in the UK 

 

• Any members of the school community who have travelled to areas which are classified as 
category 2 regions should continue to attend school; however, should they develop any of the  
symptoms associated with the virus (coughing, difficulty breathing, fever/high temperature), 
they should self-isolate, call 111 and inform the school. 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk


 

 

We are aware that the situation is changing on a daily basis and will continue to update you on the 
basis of the advice we receive as the situation continues to evolve. 
 
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for the support and constructive approach 
of all our stakeholders during this time.  
 
Yours sincerley 
 

 
 
 
James Shapland 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


